
THE ANGLICAN CHURCH IN AOTEAROA, NEW ZEALAND & POLYNESIA 

The 59th Session of the General Synod / te Hīnota Whānui 2010 

Te Hui Amorangi o te Tairawhiti was the host for this meeting of the General 

Synod / te Hīnota Whānui and the meetings were held in Gisborne. 

Saturday 8 May 2010 

Powhiri 

Members of the 59th Session of the General Synod / te Hinota Whanui gathered 

outside Te Poho Rawiri Marae Gisborne, for the Powhiri led by Te Hui Amorangi o 

te Tairawhiti. 

Convening of Synod / Hinota 

Members gathered outside Te Poho Rawiri for the General Synod / te Hinota 

Whanui 2010 photo. 

The General Secretary certified to the Primates that a quorum was present. 

Members' apologies: The General Secretary noted the apology of The Ven R 

Kingston, Mr G Bailey - arriving late. 

Opening lunch on Marae 

During lunch members were advised that it was Sepiuta Hala'api'api's birthday 

and celebrated by singing her "Happy Birthday". 

 

At the end of lunch, The Rt Rev Te Kitohi Pikaahu acknowledged the cooks and 

the workers for the lovely meal provided and the wonderful display of 

hospitality. 

 

The Synod adjourned for Tikanga Caucusing. 

 

 

 

Signed by the Presidents 

 

 

 

 

W.B. Turei     D.J. Moxon 
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